NGAO Systems Engineering Meeting

Friday, Jan 9, 2009, 1 PM HST, 3PM PST

Attendees: Chris N, Erik J, Peter W, Rich D

1. We agreed to meet bi-weekly for the near future to discuss and work on NGAO systems engineering issues. Leadership of the meetings will rotate amongst the members of the group as needed.

2. We discussed the review of the Functional Requirements. We decided that each requirement should be reviewed by the person leading the effort and one systems engineering team member. Erik will make a list assigning pairs of reviewers to the sets of requirements. Rich volunteered to look at requirements pertaining to asterism generation and wavefront sensing. Peter volunteered to look at requirements pertaining to the optical bench. We agreed to review our assigned sections in time for an FRD release in the March timeframe.

3. We discussed the impact of the B2C effort on the system design. Peter will write a KAON summarizing the results and the impacts on the design. We will discuss it at the February NGAO team meeting.

4. Peter asked if adding comments in Contour could be used to trigger e-mails to requirements writers. Erik agreed to look into this.

5. We discussed how to use Contour to capture the fact that a requirement has been reviewed and is complete. Erik agreed to come up with a solution. Erik agreed to add a Systems Engineering Group to the list of groups in Contour associated with the requirements sets.

6. Chris asked how we would ensure that the supporting analysis for a design change gets accomplished and is documented. Not sure if there was an agreement or decision on this, perhaps EC will decide.

7. Rich suggested that we assign requirements containing TBDs to the respective domain experts and ask them to resolve. He also suggested tracking how we are doing at resolving the number of TBDs.

8. There was some discussion on how the B2C changes will be made and decided upon. This is outside the purview of the Systems Engineering Group.
9. Some discussion about managing requirements for instrument interfaces. We agreed that we need to manage these requirements.

10. The next meeting will be on Friday, Jan 23.

Summary:

Decisions:

1. The systems engineering group will meet biweekly for the near future.

2. Leadership of the meetings will rotate amongst the group.

3. Requirements will be reviewed by effort leader plus one systems engineering team member.

Actions:

1. Erik to make list assigning reviewers to sets of requirements.

2. Peter to write KAON summarizing B2C changes.

3. Erik to look into using comments in Contour to trigger e-mails.

4. Erik to propose a solution within contour to indicate that a requirement has been reviewed.

5. All group members to review requirements in time for a March update.
